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Document 13.3 “One Hundred and Twenty Ounces of Quinine Recovered” (1862) 
 
President Lincoln’s imposition of a naval blockade of the Confederate states became more efficient as the war 
progressed. Among the items classified as contraband were medical supplies. In response, medicines were 
smuggled into the South from the North—often by speculators who sold the goods to druggists or medical 
purveyors—or snuck into southern ports by blockade runners. Below, a northern newspaper describes the capture 
of southern drug smugglers. 
 
Capt. BROWN at once commenced examining the contents of the two wagons. The search resulted in finding sixty 
bottles of quinine, containing one ounce each, and a tin “cinnamon” caddy...filled with the same precious drug, and 
a small quantity of whisky. Thus rewarded, Capt. BROWN felt warranted to proceed a little further and search Mrs. 
TURNER & CO. But who was to discharge this delicate but important duty?...An officer present finally remembered 
that there was a strong Union woman in one of the regiments, and it was agreed that her services should be 
secured, and that Madame GILSA should be a witness to the proceedings, so as to prevent the possibility of the 
woman being tampered with. Miss BUCKNER was the first subject taken in hand....The young lady retired to a 
chamber to be searched, with a smile and willingness of manner that made all feel as if she was not the leading 
spirit in the enterprise in which she was engaged. She gracefully swept her enormously-extended skirts through the 
door, and disappeared. A few minutes had only elapsed when the door was reopened, and a large bundle was 
thrown out upon the floor. No one seemed to know at first what it was...the boldest of the officers present seized it, 
and between a nice linen covering was found sewed up in bags made of oiled silk, about five pounds of quinine. 
Whew! what a skirt-extender for a young lady!...BAILEY, the beardless youth with them, is one of the long white-
haired gentry, who apparently knows just enough to obey the orders of his superiors who are with him...The 
quinine found cost in Washington $3 50 per ounce....BAILEY says he took Confederate money in Washington and 
there turned it into green-backs by paying 50 cents on the dollar—so that he estimates his quinine cost him $5 25 
per ounce. He purchased 120 ounces, costing him $630. Quinine in Secessia is eagerly bought up at $70 per ounce, 
and had he succeeded in getting through our lines with it, he would have realized $8,400, or a net profit (not 
deducting expenses) of $7,700. That is a rather strong inducement to speculate. I mention the fact, because he 
alleges that he is not connected with the rebel army, but is simply a speculator upon the necessities of his 
neighbors. His story is not believed here. 
 
Source: New York Times, November 2, 1862. 
 


